Fees Regulating Authority
Date: 21/1/2021

Attention of the students and Unaided Private Professional Educational Institutions

Sub: Discloser on the website and prospectus information regarding status...

The University Grant Commission vide its notification dated October, 2018 issued following
directions to all Higher Educational Institutions on the captioned subject and other important

issues :

All Higher Educational Institutions will be required to disclose on their website
and prospectus the information regarding the status, physical assets and
amenities, course-wise sanctioned intake of students, various types of fees
payable for different programmes, total fees payable for an entire
programme, last date of admission, details of faculty, members of governing
bodies and minutes of the meetings of bodies like Academic / Executive
Council, sources of income, the financial situation and any other information

about its functioning, necessary for an applicant (student) to make a fully
informed choice.

It further provides that the college/institution should have a Grievance Redressal
Mechanism to address the grievance. The notification provides for refund of fees if a student

withdraws from the admission programmes depending upon the stage of withdrawal.

It is noticed by the FRA that information displayed by the institutions on their website is
either cryptic or insufficient. Such omission violates the student's right to know well in advance
the details about the college/institution to enable him to make a proper choice.

Issued for the general information.

By order of the Chairperson
Fees Regulating Authority
Mumbai




